LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

INCORPORATING LLAWHADEN, ROBESTON WATHEN, GELLI & BETHESDA

Minutes of the monthly meeting held on 13 April 2015 in Llawhaden YFC Hall at 8.00.p.m.

PERSONS PRESENT

MR.  D. WILLCOX – CHAIRMAN

MR.  M. LOGAN – VICE CHAIRMAN
MR.  M. MCNAMARA

MRS. I.  JAMES

MRS. B.  RHODES

MRS. M. BRADLEY – CLERK

The meeting commenced at 8.05.p.m. and was opened by Mr. D. Willcox, who welcomed all Members to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance.

Propose that the MINUTES of the last meeting be signed as a true record and approved by all present.

Proposed:-  Mr. M. Logan.

Seconded:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Mrs. S. Phillips and Mr. T. Simons.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no issues arising to date.

CORRESPONDENCE

BDO – AUDIT COMPANY

This company has requested the audit to be completed by 29th June 2015.
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CORRESPONDENCE

PEMBROKESHIRE COAST NATIONAL PARK AUTHORITY

The latest update of the Development Plan Land Allocation has been received.

This applies to the Tenby/Saundersfoot areas  and there is no Development Plan for this area.

CAFFLE BREWERY

Llawhaden’s local brewery has secured a stand at the first Food Festival of Haverfordwest on 09 May 2015. 

Caffle’s hop-growing venture is off to a good start with 14 gardens in Pembrokeshire planting a selection of hops. 
PLAY AREA IN LLAWHADEN

Mrs. M. Bradley has spoken to Mr. McCarthy, who has recently taken on the position for responsibility of play areas.  He stated that he has requested a survey of all play areas in Pembrokeshire and when he has examined this information he will make a decision if funds are available.  Mrs. M. Bradley also stressed the fact that the Community Council has not requested any work to be done on the play area in the past.  Also, there are more children living in the village who would benefit from the use of a play area. She also stated that if the present play equipment was relocated this would allow space to add more equipment.

HYWEL DDA – UNIVERSITY HEALTH BOARD

A reminder about the changes that have been made to some hospital based women and children’s services.
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CORRESPONDENCE

HYWEL DDA – UNIVERSITY HEALTH BOARD

A very sick child or baby will be treated at Glangwili at the specialist unit.

Gynaecology treatment continues to be provided at Withybush, patients requiring emergency treatment will be transferred to Glangwili.

Midwife and consultant appointments  before and after the birth can be dealt with at Withybush/Glangwili. More complex cases will be transferred to Glangwili.

Withybush Hospital Emergency and Urgent Care centre is open 24 hours a day.

Useful contact numbers:-

Glangwili     Hospital:-  (01267) 235151

Withybush   Hospital:- (01437) 764545 

INSURANCE FOR LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Mrs. M. Bradley is making enquiries regarding quotes for Insurance for the Community Council, which is due for renewal on 01 June 2015.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1. PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

EXTENSION TO DWELLING

APPLICATION NO:-  14/1106/PA

Beltane, Llawhaden, Narberth, Pembrokeshire.  SA67 8HL

No objections raised. 
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FINANCE

Current Account:-                                                                             £1,579.62

Reserve Account:-                                                                             £   531.50
PLAYING FIELD

Mrs. S. Phillips is making enquiries regarding other sports clubs having the use of this playing field.

FLOWER ARRANGEMENTS

One of the suggestions to enhance the villages was floral displays. Mr. M. Logan has kindly made some flower tubs from tannelised timber, which will be low maintenance and will withstand winter conditions.  Possible locations for these tubs have yet to be decided.

SPEED CONCERN

Mr. L. Feetham has raised concern regarding vehicle speed on the road leading from the village of Llawhaden to Canaston.

Mr. D. Willcox stated that he would express this concern to the Highways Department for the possibility of speed monitoring.

NEWSLETTER

The next newsletter is being formed and will be distributed when completed.
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SPEED MONITORING FROM ROBESTON WATHEN ROUNDABOUT

Computerised results have been received regarding speeding concerns in this area.  The results did not show any cause for concern. 

OUTSTANDING ISSUES

Mr. D. Willcox had a site meeting with Mr. E. Llewellyn to discuss issues that have been outstanding for some length of time.

The overhanging trees along the road near St. Aidan’s Church will be cut down, the work will be carried out by Highways in the near future.

The offending kerbstones at Bethesda, which have caused problems to motorists, have now been done in a correct manner.
Bollards have been installed in Rocky Lane, to warn motorists of deep ditches on the side of the road.

Mr. E. Llewellyn was shown the problem of flooding at Abystree, this has occurred since the road improvement.  He stated that he would contact the tarmac crew to correct this problem.

He was advised that salt bins have been ordered for Llawhaden and Robeston Wathen and as yet have not been sited.

The problem of flooding near Holgan Fishery, Mr. R. Evans, is looking into the possibility of water being diverted into the field opposite Holgan Fishery.
The owner has to be contacted regarding this issue.
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PRIORY – LLAWHADEN

Mr. M. Mcnamara stated that a member of the public had expressed concern that this hospice was being used as a toilet.  It was decided to contact Cadw and advise them of the situation  and enquire if a notice could be displayed to prevent this offence.
CRUMBLING WALL OPPOSITE BIG HOUSE IN LLAWHADEN

Mr. M. Logan reported that the owners are currently having work done on other property. As soon as this work is completed then builders will carry out repair work on this wall.

GENER AL ELECTION

The date for this election is 07 MAY and the polling station for this area is Llawhaden YFC Hall, which will be open from 7.00.a.m. – 10.p.m.

SUMMER FETE

The date for this event is 27th of June.  The intention is to hold a barbecue, with games and events for a family day out.

The suggestions for this event include:- a bouncy castle, treasure hunt, lucky dip, bottle stall, various games for children and adults.
Fliers will be printed and distributed to every household. All are welcome!

The meeting concluded at 9.10.p.m.

The next meeting is 11th of May 2015 at 8.00.p.m.

